Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy

John Sarver, Chair Cleveland Housing Network

David Shea, Vice Chair C.A.C. of Portage County

Dora Tharp, Treasurer Neighborhood Housing Services of Toledo

Michael Smalz, Secretary Ohio State Legal Services Association

David Brightbill CAP of Washington-Morgan Counties

Phil Cole Ohio Association of Community Action Agencies

Joseph Devany Ohio Heartland C.A.C.

Stephen Cervas Ashtabula County C.A.A.

Pat Williams IMPACT Community Action

Bob Given Cuyahoga County Department of Development

Steve Ewing PHAACO

Terry Jacobs W.S.O.S Community Action

Ken Knodel Summit County Department of Development

Michele Lucas HARCATUS C.A.O.

Keith Pitts Corporation for Ohio Appalachian Development

David C. Rinebolt Executive Director & Counsel

Peter G. Natal Deputy Director June 16, 2010

Ms. Renee Jenkins
Docketing Division
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad St., 11th Floor
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

Re: Case No. 10-424-EL-ATA

Dear Ms. Jenkins:

Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy (OPAE) is submitting this letter to the above-referenced docket in order to clarify our position regarding the filing of April 1, 2010.

OPAE will not oppose these tariffs because it will affect a limited number of customers who voluntarily enroll in the pilot program. However, OPAE wishes to make clear that it will oppose any attempts to make these tariffs or any similar tariffs mandatory.

OPAE also contends that customers participating in this or any other peak time rebate program should receive a credit equal to the full value of the released capacity in the wholesale market. We take this position because the customer usage reduction frees up capacity that the utility can in turn sell into the wholesale market. The market price may well exceed the size of the credit provided under the rider and customers participating should receive the full value. Again, because this is a pilot, OPAE will not oppose this application.

Finally, OPAE observes that peak reductions can be accomplished with equipment that costs far less than a smart meter.

Sincerely,

/S/ David C. Rinebolt
David C. Rinebolt
Executive Director & Counsel

231 West Lima Street P.O. Box 1793 Findlay OH 45839-1793 419. 425.8860 Fax 419 425.8862 www.ohiopartners.org This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

6/16/2010 5:15:58 PM

in

Case No(s). 10-0424-EL-ATA

Summary: Correspondence Correspondence regarding the proposed tariffs. electronically filed by Mr. David C Rinebolt on behalf of Ohio Partners for Affordable Energy